
From: John Mangan [mailto:JohnMangan@acli.com]  

Sent: Monday, February 06, 2012 11:20 AM 
To: Rep Greenlick; Rep Thompson 

Cc: Rep Parrish; Rep Kennemer; Rep Conger; Rep Doherty; Rep Hoyle; 'rep.alissakeny-
guyer@state.or.us'; ThieleCirka Sandy 

Subject: HB 4046 - Support 

 
Dear Co-Chairs Greenlick and Thompson, 

 

I am writing to you on behalf of the American Council of Life Insurers (ACLI), which like to 

express its support for HB 4046, a bill that comes before your Health Care committee this 

afternoon. The ACLI represents more than 300 legal reserve life insurer and fraternal 

benefit society member companies who write more than 90% of the life insurance, 

annuities, long term care, disability income and accidental death and dismemberment 

insurance policies in Oregon and the United States.  

We believe HB 4046 properly excludes life insurer products from the health insurance 

premium tax assessment, which was designed to provide funding to the Health Care 

Authority. Our products are specifically excluded from the definition of “health benefit plan” 

throughout Oregon law, for good reason. While technically categorized as “health insurance” 

under Oregon law, our products, including DI, LTC, accident only and specified disease, 

have long been recognized by lawmakers as distinctly different from health care insurance 

products, which provide reimbursements for hospital, medical or surgical care. In the 

original legislation adopting this health insurance premium tax, many of these life insurer 

products were in fact excluded, but indemnity accident and specified disease  insurance was 

not. HB 4046 will restore the proper exemption of those product lines. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. We appreciate your consideration. 

Sincerely yours, 

John W. Mangan 

503.701.7503 

 
John Mangan 
American Council of Life Insurers | Financial Security...for Life. 
Regional Vice President, State Relations 
(202) 577-7813 t  (866) 953-4110 f 
johnmangan@acli.com 

www.acli.com 

101 Constitution Ave., NW, Suite 700 
Washington, DC 20001-2133 

 

Circular 230 disclosure: This document was not intended or written to be used, and cannot 

be used, to: (1) avoid tax penalties, or (2) promote, market or recommend any tax plan or 

arrangement.  

 
This message, and any attachments to it, are from ACLI and are intended only for the addressee. Information 
contained herein is confidential, privileged and exempt from disclosure pursuant to applicable federal or state law. 
If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any use, dissemination, 
distribution, copying or communication of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in 

mailto:JohnMangan@acli.com
mailto:johnmangan@acli.com
http://www.acli.com/


error, please notify the sender immediately by return email and delete the message and any attachments. Thank 
you.  

 


